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November was a great month of solid ministry 

development in our local church and in our dis-

trict. The entire month of November we saw record 

attendance at our Sunday services, midweek services, 

and English program. During our Sunday services, 

we have had to start our children’s program upstairs 

because we can not fit everyone in the main sanctu-

ary. One Sunday this month we had 37 people in at-

tendance and two Sundays in a row we had over 30 

people in attendance. God is building HIS church! 

At the end of November, our students in our English 

Program, concluded their first term of classes with 

a food party. During the last class I shared my per-

sonal testimony with the students. Many students re-

sponded with tears and excitement. God is using this 

program to not only give students confidence in their 

ability to speak English, but also an opportunity for 

them to experience the love of Christ! The program 

will resume in January and we will have review class-

es in the month of December. 

This month my wife preached at our district mu-

sic conference. She ministered a powerful mes-

sage and prophesied a timely word from the Lord into 

the life of a district leader. The prophetic word was 

confirmed after the conference!

For Thanksgiving, our missionary supervisors, 

Michael and Ivonne Walmer, came to enjoy the 

holiday with us, mentor us concerning the church, 

minister at the church we pastor and the district 

headquarters church, and help us plan for the future! 

What an awesome time! After we finished eating and 

fellowshipping for Thanksgiving we attended and 

ministered at a new preaching point for our church 

in the northern side of town. This preaching point is 

in front of an outdoor restaurant on Thursdays and 

the people who attend will also attend our services on 

Sundays. Currently, 6-10 people new to our church 

gather there each week! 

In November, we also purchased a mobile baptismal 

tank. We are excited to begin baptizing people at the 

church location and various locations throughout the 

city. We believe we must be ready to baptize people at 

any moment! We are so grateful for the growth God is 

bringing to the Plano Piloto Church and look forward 

to many more souls being added to the kingdom!

Thank you for your prayers and support,

The Gayles
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Serving in Brasilia, Brazil



My wife being prayed over by the District Superintendent 
before preaching district music conference.

Pastor Walmer Preaching at District  
Headquarters church.

Picture of a church service with record attendance  
over 37 people present.

Photo of the class of people who attended the english 
program and attended the end of term party.

This photo is of a preaching point in North Brasilia.

Praying with lady at new preaching point in  
North Brasilia.
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PRAYER REQUEST/NEEDS:

• Pray for Harvest of souls, our children’s ed-

ucation, and finances for the purchase of a 

vehicle for us to drive. We’ve used a car rent-

al company for the past 4 months.

• Pray for favor and finances for the church 

expansion. The space next door to our 

church is available! Our goal next year is to 

expand to accommodate 100 people in the 

main sanctuary. We need to raise $12,000 to 

make this possible!


